
Dear family and friends 

We would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for your prayers and  financial assistance to the 

affected people in Uvira community.   

As We shared with you many time, Uvira had  flood that caused a lot of damages and people lost their 

lives too. As Ywam CONGO we kept trying to see how together with our friends and family we can help . 

Praise Jesus for His might ways until we were able to assist many families as we could . The first time we  

gave food to 100 families and this second time 200 families that have 1512 people in total: 591 adults, 

628 youth/children and 293 children under the age of 5 years.    In the 591 adults there are 297 women 

and 294 men, In the 628 children there is 335 girls and 293 boys. The donation received is insufficient 

because of the big number that need help but still we thank God for at least that we were able to help.  

Since they lost their homes,they now sleep in very tight classrooms, with poor living and hygienic 

conditions. They lack clean water because the flood destroyed water processing systems. People are 

using the lake water to drink, shower, to do laundry and cooking .  Noticing that many people get the 

cholera bacteria and it is very dangerous and it kills a lot people around this lake.  

With this water issue, we are so much worried for some particular people  like the small 

children,pregnant women , kids with  diseases, chronic and the old people not only because of that issue 

but also because they need much intention in this time. 

Please keep this people in your prayers for God’s provision and here is the list of stuff that we are 

praying for:  

1) Food  

2) Clothes  

3) Medicines for the sick and especially children and the elderly 

4) Clean water (filters)  

5) Sanitary kits for women and girls  

6) Sleeping equipment such as mattresses, blanquette, mosquito nets  

7) Kitchen utensils such as plates, cups, pans, basins and buckets. 

8) Tents,…   

Thanks again to everyone who stood up together with us in prayer and support . People are  greatly 

appreciating your blessings.  As Ywam we are here to be voice to the voiceless, feet and hands of God. 

If you feel led  to send a gift for the next food distribution, you can send it through Paypal 

:jonni05@aol.com  for those that need the tax-deductible they click here : 

https://ywamtyler.org/funddonation/?uid=bd029b7e-6912-4c18-8c54-965f1dae4c4d 

Much blessings! 


